## Greenfield Community Unit School

District No. 10

Administration Office • 311 Mulberry Street • Greenfield, IL 62044 • (217) 368-2447 • Fax (217) 368-2724

## GREENFIELD ELEMENTARY SCHOOL

115 Prairie Street Greenfield, IL 62044 (217) 368-2551 Fax (217) 368-2232 GREENFIELD HIGH SCHOOL

502 East Street Greenfield, IL 62044 (217) 368-2219 Fax (217) 368-2230

February 26, 2018

Dear Greenfield CUSD #10 Parents and Guardians:

It is my pleasure to inform you that Greenfield students are wonderful! It is a real honor to be a member of the Greenfield CUSD #10 family. Events around our nation and in the world constantly remind me that we have a special place in our community and region.

With that being said, I want to assure you that school safety is always a priority in our schools. Greenfield CUSD #10 has updated security measures in recent years that include: entrance access managed and controlled in main buildings, camera systems, tinted glass with polycarbonate laminated glazing on entrance doors, all secondary entrances locked down unless watched by a staff member, along with a focus on preparation and planning.

Please remember that we must all be responsible for safety. If you hear or see something, say something! The school maintains two full-time principals, a guidance counselor, and a nurse to check on students, issues, or concerns. The local Greenfield Police Department regularly checks in on our schools. Area police officers have conducted trainings in our schools as well as meeting and discussing safety with our staff.

On a brighter topic, congratulations to all of our ROE #40 Olympiad teams! Greenfield CUSD #10 led all area schools with 7 medals this year! These teams represent only a small portion of the exceptional and hard-working students that we have in our schools. Our students are challenged each and every day by our amazing staff and it is awesome to see all of the individual student growth that I witness in our students. This growth is a testament not only to work in the classroom, but also with the help of parents and guardians at home. Keep up the great work!

Reminder: PARCC testing for this year will take place March 27 to 29 and April 4 and 5 with a make-up testing April 9 to 13 for grades 3-8. SAT testing for juniors will take place April 10 with a make-up date of April 24. Also, we have used four emergency days this year, so the following dates are now school days for students: April 27, May 4, May 11, and May 18.

Go Tigers!

Kevin Bowman